SUMMARY PAGE

NORTH SHORE TIF RESOLUTION 
SUBMITTED FOR COUNCIL MEETING 8/21/07
The Urban Redevelopment Authority of Pittsburgh (the “URA”) is proposing an amendment to the North Shore TIF District (the “TIF District”) to revise the boundaries by removing parcels included in the TIF Districts for which no portion of tax revenues generated has been pledged to secure the payment of debt service on any outstanding TIF obligations or to fund project costs.  In consultation with representatives of the taxing bodies, the URA has determined that the release of these parcels from the TIF District will further redevelopment opportunities by making the parcels available other potential financial assistance programs.     Removal of these parcels will also create additional capacity for the future use of tax increment financing by the URA as a means of funding redevelopment in distressed areas of the City of Pittsburgh.    


The URA requests that the Council of the County of Allegheny:

(a) consider resolutions to revise the boundaries of the North Shore TIF District; and

(b) direct the appropriate public officials of the County to take such additional actions in cooperation with the City of Pittsburgh and the School District of Pittsburgh to implement the TIF Plan, including without limitation, the execution and delivery of a Cooperation Agreement by and among the participants.
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